
  
  

★ What’s the schedule for picking up my student’s possessions? 
○ June 10-11 ​from ​8:30-3:30 
○ Locations: 

■ 7th grade pick up: ​Game Entrance in the back of the building 
■ 8th grade pick up:​ Cork Street Bus Loop 

○ Times for pick up of student possessions will be by alphabetical order of last names: 
■ 8:30-10:00am -​ Last names beginning A-E 
■ 10:30am-12:00pm -​ Last names beginning F-J 
■ 12:30-2:00pm - ​ Last names beginning K-R 
■ 2:00-3:30pm- ​ Last names beginning S-Z 
■ If you have multiple students with different last names or students in 7th and 8th grade, 

choose one of the times and locations listed above. We will collect belongings for all of 
your students. 
 

★ What if we can’t make it on those dates and times? 
○ To help with a smooth process, we ask that you come to the assigned location on one of these 

two days. If you are unable to make any of the days work, please email Altheia Hussey 
(​husseya@wps.k12.va.us​)  to make other arrangements. 

 
★ What will I be receiving from DMMS? 

○ We will be cleaning out lockers and PE lockers and putting all student possessions in bags. We 
will also include ordered yearbooks and hoodies, farewell certificates, and earned cords. 

○ Unfortunately, student items left in teachers’ rooms may not be able to be recovered.  
 

★ How will this work? 
○ Pickup will be provided “curbside.” From the car, you will let us know the name(s) of the 

student(s), and we will retrieve your bag. 
○ Due to safety concerns, we ask that you and anyone with you remain in your car for the entire 

time you wait. Once your bag is placed on the curb and social distancing has been achieved, 
you may get out of your car to retrieve your bag(s).  

 
★ Do I need to bring my student with me? 

○ You do not have to, but we would love to see the faces of our students. Weather permitting, we 
will be displaying a farewell slideshow of student photos.  

 
 
 

 

mailto:husseya@wps.k12.va.us


★ What happens to items that are not picked up? 
○ Items that are not picked up will be kept at the school for students until the first week of the 

2020-2021 school year.  
 
 

★ What about Chromebooks? 
○ All students, ​including 8th graders​, will be keeping Chromebooks for the summer in case there 

is a need to start the 2020-2021 school year with some type of blended in-person and online 
instruction. This will also give students access to learning experiences throughout the summer. 
WPS will be collecting chromebooks on the first day of school.  
 

★ What about library books and other school owned items? 
○ You may also keep those for the summer. Again, we can collect those in the fall. 

 
★ Have the items or the bags been cleaned or sanitized by school staff? 

○ No. Parents/guardians should follow Federal, state, and local health guidelines and 
recommendations for cleaning and sanitizing any items coming into your home or possession. 
 

★ Will Spanish Language Interpreters be available? 
○ Yes. Spanish language interpretation services will be available for the curbside pickup of 

student possessions.  
 

★ What if my student will no longer be attending WPS next year? 
○ Please bring all items that may belong to WPS/DMMS to return on these days, including your 

chromebook and its case and charger.  


